Walden Woods 

    Board of Directors Meeting              
                                                                                                                     DRAFT
                                                             October 28, 2009

Present:  Barbara D’Amaddio, Bob Ellis, Beth Goulet, Warren Johnson, Barry Towers,                   
                 Gail Twarkins, Charles Wimberley, and Frank Goeckler of Elite Property  
                 Management
Absent:   Jay Malave, Marian Farley
Call to Order
President Barry Towers called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the September 30, 2009 meeting were approved as circulated.

Financial Report
Full report in packet.
Property Manager Report
Chimney repair-work is in progress by ND Masonry.

Leakage in the Meeting House basement- has been addressed by three vendors, each having a different opinion on the problem and the solution. One opinion suggests that the build up of mulch may be impeding proper drainage, causing water to flow into the basement, instead of away from the building. The Property Manager will pursue with Russo Landscaping.
Pool Access System-the Property Manager has sent our tentative proposal to the State DPH for an opinion.  Further discussion will take place after he receives a response.

Entrance sign-the Board reviewed the proofs provided by Hartford Sign.  The only difference in the signs was the size.  The Board approved an additional $500 to purchase the sign with the larger logo.

Cabana-the project has been completed.  There were three change orders which amounted to $2500. to cover replacement of the pool fence, replacement of rotten sheathing and replacement of electrical outlets.  The Board approved the additional expenditure of $2500.
Tree work-will commence shortly and will involve the Conservancy, Village and Town Homes Councils.
2010 Budget Draft (attached)-the Property Manger discussed the draft and asked the Board members to review it for the budget meeting to be held on November 18. By then, each Council will have met and discussed their individual budgets.
Committee Reports

Environmental
The committee would like to add a new member to their roster, David Holness of 7 Marble Faun.
The following are goals for next year:
1. Removal of beavers from Big Walden Pond

2. Treatment of Little Walden Pond with chemicals if the carp prove unsuccessful.

3. Removal of silt along Little Walden Pond

4. Removal of algae in Big Walden Meadow Pond.

Warren Johnson will look into estimates.

Buildings and Grounds

No report.
Sharnell Bryant from Scarlet Lane has expressed an interest in joining the committee.

Meeting House

Polly Ellis presented a report indicating the number of rentals that have taken place at the Meeting House year to date (attached).
Welcome

There have been 7 attempts and actual visits this past month.
Standards

There continues to be a 24-72 hour turn around time.
Social
A sample of the 2010 Walden Woods calendar was distributed for review.  It is at the printer’s and should be available mid-November. It will sell for $15 each.

The brunch at Zocco’s will not take place due to little interest.

The holiday parties are being planned.

Communications

Bob Ellis presented a chart indicating the Website traffic from its inception to the present (attached). The Bulletin Board has been receiving an average of 63 visits per month which is about 42% of the total website traffic each month.
Homeowners’ Forum

Joe Sikora of Pierce Blvd. was of the opinion that the stonewalls and tree work should be part of the Capital Reserve Budget, rather than the Operating Budget. It was agreed that initial work should be in the Capital Reserve Budget and that maintenance belongs in the Operating Budget. Also, the Pool Access System (should we approve it) installation should be part of the Capital Reserve Budget with yearly maintenance part of operating costs.
Theda Marinelli of Marble Faun questioned the status of the beaver issue.  This will be addressed when the trapping season begins in December.
Beth Goulet of Last Leaf Circle is concerned that the “cat shelters” in the woods have been removed, which they have.

Susan Atwater of Primrose Lane is concerned about the drainage problem in the driveway near the pool.  Evidently, Russo had repaired the hole in the driveway, but it needs more work.  Will pursue.

Old Business

Rules Revisions
The proposed rules changes were approved by the Board with two changes:  
1. Remove unnecessary wording at the end of Section 11.1 (The annual common fee)
2. Begin Section 5.7.4 as…Any Unit Owner entitled to a design review…

Elite Property Management will notify all homeowners of the changes and seek comments.  The changes can then be adopted at the next meeting.
Allocation of Development Rights Payments

The present proposal stipulates that all five councils would receive a pre-determined share in the payments (see attached). The payments would be based on the number of declared units in a council (numerator) over the total developed units (denominator). Each council would be able to determine how to use the payments. 

Assuming an agreement is reached on the extension of developer rights and payment, the homeowners would then need to vote on it.  An 80% approval of all homeowners is required.
Council Area Boundaries
Warren Johnson presented surveys and plans showing the boundaries as discussed at meetings of the advisory Council Boundaries Committee. The main area of controversy is the Northwest boundaries of the Village on the Knoll. To be consistent with other Councils using original tree lines, the Village Council attempted to do the same. An objection arose because the line was not an original tree line but rather a developer planted one. Warren plans to review the original plans at the Town Hall.
Also of concern to the Country Walk directors, is that the grass strip between the pavement and Walden Meadow be specified as Conservancy responsibility.  
The explanation regarding the Duplex and Town Home mailboxes will be reworded.

Each Council will review the maps for the next meeting.

New Business
David Holness of 7 Marble Faun was approved as the newest member of the Environmental Committee.
Upcoming Meetings
November 18-budget meeting
November 23-Conservancy Board meeting changed from November 25

December 16-Conservancy Board meeting changed from December 30

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 9:40pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Secretary

Approved
Barry Towers, President

